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Building Update  
 
Thank you for your patience 
as we have all had to adapt 
to new ways of entering and 
leaving the school grounds.  
The new ramp access on the 
corner of Northland and 
Harbour View Roads has 
proved an exciting maze of 
twists and turns as well as 
providing a great viewing 
point for the building site 
itself.  There is still some 
work to be completed 
involving signage and 
lighting for this area. 

Last Wednesday, in the 
rain, the Mayor, Justin 
Lester, assisted in a ground 
breaking ceremony and site 
blessing to signify the start 
of the building project.  Our 
youngest student, and our 
president of the Student 
Council, represented all 
members of our learning 
community. 
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Thank you to all those parents who use the wardens on Harbour View Road to cross their 
children when walking to and from school.  It is an extra walk up to the wardens and then back 
down to the ramp entrance but it does encourage our children to use the same route rather 
than crossing on the corner of Northland and Harbour View Roads.  We will continue to have 
three staff on duty in this area before and after school for the remainder of the week. 
 
There are more changes in the next week as the project takes over the top playground. Then 
things settle down for the next year or so.  Next Monday Rooms 4 and 5 will start the day in 
their new locations.  Over the weekend these classrooms will be set up ready for Monday 
morning.  Room 4 will be located in the current staffroom and Room 5 will be in the relocatable 
classroom that was craned onto site recently.  The staffroom will be relocated this Friday to co 
share the library space. 
 
Hawkins Construction, our main contractors, have arranged for the removal of the cladding 
from what is currently Rooms 4 and 5 and the library to take place this Saturday from 7.30am 
to 5.00pm.  A large team of licenced asbestos removal technicians will be on site this Saturday 
and the following Saturday (22 June).  They will also work each day next week from 3.30pm to 
complete the removal of the cladding containing low risk asbestos as quickly as possible.  Once 
the cladding is removed then demolition of this area and site works will commence. 
 
Jeremy Edwards ς Principal 
 
 

School News  
 

Mid-year Student Reports 
Mid-year reports on student progress for all classes will be available to download through our 
parent portal on Thursday 20 June from midday.  Please visit www.northland.school.nz and 
click on the parent portal tab on the left hand side. If you do not have internet access then 
please contact the school office and we will provide you with a hard copy. 
 
To access the parent portal you will need to use the email address that you have supplied us.  
If you are unsure of this then please contact the school office. If you have not previously 
accessed our parent portal you will need to set up a strong password (click on forgot password) 
and follow the prompts. All student reports are always available to families through the parent 
portal.  You can also check attendance for the year and relevant contact and personal 
information that we hold for you and your children.  If any of this information is incorrect please 
let us know. 
 

Parent Teacher Conferences and Student-led Conferences 
This ǘŜǊƳΩǎ ŎƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜǎ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜŘ ŦƻǊ ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ нр WǳƴŜ ŀƴŘ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ нт 
June between 3.15 and 5.15pm and 6.00 and 7.45pm.   
 
For the children in Years 4 ς 8 we would like them to be present at the conference for 5 to 10 
minutes so that they can contribute to the discussion.  This will give them the chance to discuss 
their own achievements and learning.  This helps the students accept greater responsibility and 
ownership for their education and to be actively involved in the process of their learning. If you 
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Řƻ ƴƻǘ ǿƛǎƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ŀǘ ŀƭƭ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴŦŜǊŜƴŎŜ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ƭŜǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ 
know. 
 
For those parents with children in Years 1 - 3 the parent teacher conference will be similar to 
those held earlier in the year. 
 
Booking a Conference Time 
Please book a conference time on-line.  Bookings are now open. Go to 
www.schoolinterviews.co.nz ς our school code is kfkdg ς then follow the on-line instructions. 
If you do not have Internet access or would prefer to book a time at school please talk to Julia 
and Ann in the school office and they will arrange a time for you. 
 

Board of Trustees Meeting 
The next meeting of the Northland School Board of Trustees is on Tuesday 18 June commencing 
at 7.00pm.  The meeting will be held in Room 12 and is open to members of the Northland 
School community. 
 

Sexuality Road Programme - Parent Information Evening  
Each year our Year 5 - 8 students are involved in a sexuality education programme.  An 
information evening about this programme will be held on Wednesday, 3 July, in Room 9 at 
7:30pm. Scott Waring-Flood from NZ Family Planning will discuss the Sexuality Road 
Programme which will be taught in Term 3 (for Year 5 - 6 students) and Term 4 (for Year 7 - 8 
students). All parents from Team 3 and 4 are welcome to attend to hear about the programme. 
Parents of children from any area of the school are also welcome to attend though the 
programme is aimed at children in Years 5 - 8. 
 

Student Council Sausage Sizzle – last day for orders 
The Northland School Student Council is holding a sausage sizzle on the 
Wednesday 19 June to raise funds for the Wellington Free Ambulance. 
Sausages cost $2.50 including free sauce, mustard and onions. Gluten 
free and vegetarian options are available. Student Councillors will visit 
classrooms each day to collect order forms.  The last day for orders is this 
Thursday 13 June.  
Northland School Student Council 
 

Western Zone Hockey 
Northland School took part in the Western Zone Hockey tournament yesterday at the 
National Hockey stadium. Although cold and windy, we were saved from the rain and had an 
amazing day taking part against six other schools in the zone. A huge thank you to all the 
parents who volunteered to umpire and it was also fabulous to see other parents who 
assisted with the supervision of the teams. There are some great action photos posted on the 
sports noticeboard. 
Angela Scholten ς PE and Sports Lead Teacher 
 

Northland School Sport Shirts 

If you have a Northland School sports shirt please return it to the office, thank you. 
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Yummy Apple Stickers 
Keep munching those apples ς not only are they good for you they help the school with sporting 
equipment.  Keep collecting; we have extra collection sheets available from the school office. 

 
College Open Days 
We have been informed of the following open days for Year 8 students enrolling for 2020. 

¶ Onslow College ς Thursday 13 June, 5.00 ς 7.30pm 

¶ St MaryΩs College ς Thursday 13 June, 9.30am 

¶ Wellington College - Saturday 22 June, 10.30am or Monday 24 June, 9.30am 

¶ Wellington East Girls College ς Thursday 13 June, 2.30pm or 6.00pm 

¶ Wellington Girls College ς Thursday 20 June, 9.15am or 11.00am 

 
 

 

Northland School Home and School Committee  

Movie Fundraiser 
 

Toy Story 4 
 

Sunday 30 June at 3pm, Penthouse Cinema, Brooklyn 

There will be raffles and spot prizes. 

Tickets on sale from Thursday 13 June and are strictly limited. 

Children $15 Adults $20 

 

Tickets can be purchased from the office (or send an email to 

office@northland.school.nz) and can be paid for by cash, eftpos or internet banking 

(School account: 12 3174 0326688 00 - please put MOVIE as the reference).  

All tickets will need to be collected from the office. 

Please come along and support the school!! 
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Quality of the Week – Trust 
Trust is believing in someone or something. It is having confidence that the right thing will 
happen without trying to control it or make it happen. Sometimes it is hard to trust when life 
brings painful experiences. Trust is being sure, down deep, that there is some good in 
everything that happens.  

 
 

 
 

Term Dates for 2019 

 
Term 2:    Monday 29 April ς Friday 5 July 
Term 3:    Monday 22 July ς Friday 27 September 
Term 4:  Monday 14 October ς Wednesday 18 December 
 
 

Diary Dates for 2019 

 
Term 2 

 

18 June, Tuesday Wellington Interzone Cross Country 
Board of Trustees, 7.00pm, Rm 12 

19 June, Wednesday Student Council Sausage Sizzle 

20 June, Thursday Mid year reports available from midday 

24 ς 28 June Book Week 

24 June, Monday Book Week Dress Up Day 

25 June, Tuesday Mid year interviews and conferences 
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27 June, Thursday Mid year interviews and conferences 

30 June, Sunday Toy Story 4 ς Movie Fundraiser 

2 July, Tuesday Matariki at Northland School ς 5.00 ς 6.00pm 

3 July, Wednesday Sexuality Road programme ς parent information evening, 
7.30pm, Room 9 

5 July, Friday End of Term Community Assembly 

 
 
Community News 
Community notices and flyers are included in this newsletter as a service to the school community.  The inclusion 
of notices ς and other material is at the discretion of the Board of Trustees.  The school staff and Board take no 
responsibility for the accuracy of information in community notices and flyers.  Inclusion of these in the newsletter 
does not necessarily imply that school staff or the Board endorses any product, services or information 
advertised. 

 
 

Northland Kindergarten Official Blessing  
The kaiako of Northland Kindergarten invite you to be a part of our official blessing and opening 
of our beautiful waharoa and driveway area, followed by shared kai, as we begin celebrations 
ŦƻǊ aŀǘŀǊƛƪƛΣ aņƻǊƛ bŜǿ ¸ŜŀǊΦ  
Where: Northland Kindergarten  
When: 25 June 2019 at 2pm  
Please RSVP to the kindergarten by 24 June to northland@wmkindergartens.org.nz or  
04 475 9298 
 
Predator Free Northland  
Our environmental group is aiming to help our birds and get Northland predator free. We need 
new members to make this a reality. Traps are pet friendly so are safe in your garden if you 
have a cat or dog. Please get in touch with Predator Free Northland - starter kits are very 
reasonable. The email address is predatorfreenorthland@gmail.com  
Thank you for supporting our native wildlife and making Predator Free NZ a reality for our kids. 
 
Seido Karate Club in Northland 
Would your child benefit from increased concentration, confidence and fitness? 
Then consider learning a martial art.  Garry Szeto, Primary Sport Wellington, Director of Sport 
and 4th Dan Black Belt in the World Seido Karate Organisation has opened a Seido 
Karate Club at the Northland Memorial Community Centre. 
Classes suitable for Year 5 & 6 students or older, parents are welcome to come and train too. 
First month or part of is FREE.   

New beginners class from Monday 17 June. Mondays 6.30 ς 7.30pm (Upstairs room) 
Graded students: Mondays 5.30 ς 6.30pm and Thursdays 5.30 ς 7.30pm 

Where: Main Hall, Northland Memorial Community Centre 
What to wear: Suitable clothes for physical activity.   
What to bring: A good attitude to try something new.   
Follow us on Facebook Seido Karate Northland - Wellington 
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School Lunches 
 

Sushi Lunches - Tuesdays 
Place your order for Tuesdays now via www.ezlunch.co.nzΦ LǘΩǎ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ team, sushi, varieties and 
prices, just a new website for orders. Order now for the rest of term. 
sushilunchwellington@gmail.com       www.ezlunch.co.nz. 
 
Subway ς Fridays 
²Ŝ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ƭǳƴŎƘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƻƴ CǊƛŘŀȅǎΦ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŎƘŀƴƎŜŘ ǘƘŜ ƳŜƴǳ ŦƻǊƳŀǘΣ ǊŜƳƻǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ 
need to select a size when ordering lunch. The size is now included with the meat/veggie selection.  
So, when ordering, first select the bread, then the meat/veggie and size, then the sauces.   Finally, 
chicken has been added to the menu choice too. 
www.lunchonline.co.nz 

 

 
Before and After School Care Providers 
 
 
Before School Care 
Northland School operates a Before School Care programme in our library each day.  Beccy Harding is 
our supervisor and the programme operates from 7.30 until 8.30am.  Attendance can be regular or 
on an as needs basis.  The cost is $7.00 per child before 8.00am and $5.00 from 8.00am.  No need to 
book ς just turn up. 
 
 
Kelly Club 
After School Care is provided for the Northland School community at the Northland Memorial Hall. 
Kelly Club is an OSCAR approved service provider and our objective is to give children opportunities 
to do the things they enjoy in a supportive and encouraging environment. We have a grassy outdoor 
area where the kids enjoy playing sports when the weather is nice. We offer full sessions (3.00-
6.00pm) and also a half session option (3.00-4.30pm) and are happy to accept both permanent and 
casual bookings. Our prices are $19.50 for a full session, $13 for a half session. You can find out more 
information www.kellyclub.co.nz (Wellington area), email northland@kellyclub.co.nz or phone 022 
010 9973. 
 
Northland Kidz Club 
After meeting the children at Northland School at 3pm, we're off to nearby parks or the school 
grounds for a good run-around (weather permitting).  Then it's off to Kidz Club at St. Anne's Hall by 
the Northland Shops (corner of Northland and Randwick Roads) for more afternoon tea and relaxing 
fun.  We're a not-for-profit community organisation (OSCAR approved and Child, Youth and Family 
accredited), aiming to provide family-style child care at a reasonable cost - $16 for regulars ($9 for 
the third child onwards), $20 for casuals ($11 for the third child onwards).  We welcome children 
from all schools ς come for a visit and see what we do.  Contact  Jan 022-140-2612 Lisa 022-680-3075 
or e-mail us on nkc.jan@gmail.com    Check out our website:  www.nkc.org.nz 
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